
LAKE ONTARIO POST 313
Veterans of Foreign Wars of the United States

June 27, 2014

Dear Veterans and Friends,

There will be no formal meetings over the summer, but please join us for our annual summer
barbeques in July and August. On July 14, we will hold a Community Veterans Picnic at the
Post beginning at 6:00 p.m. The picnic is open to all veterans and guests. The VFW will
provide hot dogs, hamburgers, and drinks and we encourage members and guests to bring a
dish to pass. Following dinner, there will be a ceremony to honor World War II veterans,
outgoing Commander Ralph Borelli, and other VFW members for their service to the Post.
The picnic is free for all veterans and $5.00 for guests. If you plan to attend, please RSVP to
me by July 9 at 745-7524 or ladickinsl022@yahoo.com.

Our annual steak cook -out will be on August 11 for VFW members, auxiliary members, and
their guests. Cost is $15 per person and includes steaks, com on the cob, and drinks. We are
asking everyone to bring a side dish to share. If you plan to attend, please RSVP to me by
August 8 at 716-745-7524 or ladickinsl022@yahoo.com.

At our June meeting, we installed our new officers, approved a motion to buy two new
humidifiers for the Post, agreed to change our insurance provider from Lockton Affinityto
Foy Agency, andagreed to sell the portable bar. John MacArthur volunteered to catalog the
memorablia donated to the Post that is on display in the "Liberty Room." We will be looking
for volunteers this Fall to help John inventory all the donations. We also announced that
Mitch Sembert, son ofVFW member Chris Sembert, was the recipient ofthe 2014 VFW Post
313 scholarship. Mitch will be attending RIT this Fall on an Army ROTC scholarship.

Upcoming Events:

July 14 (Monday), 6:00 p.m.: Annual Post summer barbeque, social hour at 6:00, hot dogs
and hamburgers served at 6:30, and program begins at 7:00 p.m. The barbeque is free to all
veterans and $5.00 for guests. Please RSVP to Lance Dickinson at 716-745-7524.

August 11 (Monday), 6:00 p.m.: Annual Post steak cook-out, social hour at 6:00, steaks
served at 7:00 p.m. Cost for the dinner is $15 per person. Please RSVP to Lance Dickinson
at 716-745-7524 so we know how many steaks to order.

Have a safe and enjoyable summer,

Lance Dickinson
Post 313 Adjutant
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